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PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord for  the coming 
baptism of Aurélien.

• Praise the Lord that the group 
from  the US will  be coming to 
help us for two weeks.

• P r a i s e t h e L o r d f o r t h e 
attendance at  church the last 
several months (40-50 people).

• Praise the Lord that  we were 
able to get the facility  for the 
M u s i c O u t r e a c h f o r f r e e 
through a man in the church.

• Pray  for the three families that 
will be leaving this summer.

• Pray  for  our trip to the US that 
God would bless and protect 
during our time back home.

• Pray  for  the Music  Outreach, 
that we would see souls saved 
for His glory.

 Praise the Lord for  His many  blessings in our lives. 
Though there are always ups and downs in  the ministry, we have 
seen God bless in many  ways in our little church in  Saint 
Gaudens.  One such blessing is the decision of one of the men to 
be baptized. We will be having a  baptism the 9th of June. We are 
waiting until this time so that the water is a little warmer. We 
are at the foot of the Pyrenees, and at this time of year the water 
is a little above freezing since it  is primarily  snowmelt coming 
off the mountains.  Pray  with us that this time will encourage 
others to make a decision for the Lord and follow in believers 
baptism. 
 Please also pray  with  us as we will be hosting a group 
from the US the end of May  for two weeks during which time we 
will be having a Music Outreach along with other ministry 
opportunities. We have reserved a facility  that will allow us to 
have a  little over 100 people, and are praying that we will be able 
to fill it with contacts that need to hear the Gospel.
 Please also be in prayer for  us as we go through a major 
transition in the church.  This summer, three large families in 
the church will be leaving because of a job transfer, school, and 
ministry. The church will loose 20+ people in a matter of a 
month. Pray  that the others will  not  be discouraged seeing this 
large exodus. One of the families leaving is the French national’s 
that the church ordained several years ago. The Lord has led 
him  to take another  church as pastor. Though we were hoping 
that he would be the pastor here, God has other plans for them. 

US Trip
 We will be making a  short  trip to the US from  6/13 - 7/16. 
We will  be attending Family  Week with our mission board, seeing 
our home church, and spending time with our family. One major 
reason for this trip is so the family  sees Karis for the first time. Pray 
with  us that God would bless our time in the US, and that He would 
protect  us in our travels. We will also be finishing full acceptance 
into our new mission board during Family Week. 
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